
 

 
Region I Office 
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 
2100 Renaissance Boulevard, Suite 100 
King of Prussia, PA  19406-2713 
(610)337-5000

Telephone Conversation Record 
Date:   June 3, 2015 
License No. 07-30359-01 
Docket No.(no hyphens): 03034313 
Mail Control/Report No. N/A 
Licensee Name: EVRAZ Claymont Steel, Inc. 
Participant(s) Name/Title:  Daniel Kline, Manager Safety and Health 
Work Telephone No. 302-893-9668 
Business Cellphone No. N/A 
NRC Representative Name/Title:  Steven Courtemanche, Health Physicist 
Subject:  Non-Payment of Fees 
Discussion:  Blake Welling, Branch Chief CIRDA received an e-mail from the CFO’s office regarding EVRAZ’s 
non-payment of fees and requested assistance in contacting them.  Welling assigned the action to Steven 
Courtemanche.  Internet story of November 11, 2014, indicated that Commercial Development Company, 
Inc., in association with three other companies, planned to buy the site, remediate it, and redevelop it.  
(11:21 6/3/15)  I attempted to contact the RSO, Clint Snyder at 302-897-4904.  The phone message 
indicated that the recipient was unavailable and I left a call-back number.  (11:40)  I was able to contact 
David Kline.  Mr. Kline indicated that he transferred to another division of EVRAZ in November of 2014, that 
the gauge was being stored off-site, and that the gauge would be transferred to another EVRAZ facility in 
Canada.  I requested the following information: (1) When was the gauge removed from the site?  (2) Who 
removed the gauge from the site and what company was the person affiliated?  (3) Where is the gauge 
currently stored? (Street address to allow for a site visit.)  (4) Does EVRAZ have an NRC or Agreement State 
license for the location the gauge is being stored?  (Provide the information about the license.) and (5) 
Describe the means by which EVRAZ is preventing unauthorized access.  I informed Mr. Kline that a 
representative from the CFO’s office may contact him and that EVRAZ should start the process for 
termination of the EVRAZ NRC license.  (12:22)  Mr. Kline determined that the gauge was removed from the 
site on 1/8/2015.  The gauge was removed from the site by NSSI of Houston, TX.  (I determined that NSSI 
had Texas LN L-02991.)  The gauge is being stored at NSSI’s facility in Houston, TX.  Mr. Kline stated that he 
would have a representative of NSSI contact me regarding my other questions. 

Action Required:  Document for possible termination of the license. 

SUNSI REVIEW 
Document Availability: X Public or  Non-Public 
Document Sensitivity:    

(select “1” value to the right) X Non-Sensitive  MD 3.4 Non-Public B.1 (Non-Sensitive) 
  Non-Sensitive Copyright  MD 3.4 Non-Public A.3 (Sensitive Security Related 
  Sensitive – Proprietary  MD 3.4 Non-Public A.4 (Sensitive Proprietary 
  Sensitive – Privacy Act (includes Personally 

Identifiable Information (PII)) 
 MD 3.4 Non-Public A.5  (Sensitive-Privacy Act) 

  Sensitive – Internal, Periodic Review required 
(All Other Sensitive Internal Info.)                           

 MD 3.4 Non-Public A.6  (Sensitive-Federal, 
State, etc) 

  Sensitive – Security-Related-Periodic Review 
Required 

 MD 3.4 Non-Public A.7  ( Internal) 

SUNSI Review Completed by: S. Courtemanche  
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